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9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Jim Duvall, Alex Edwards, Terence Elliott, Frank Hernandez, Lynda Lawrence, Tom Sharp

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, James Eyestone, Darlene Poe

I.  Number of Handicapped Parking Spaces
Jim Duvall received a letter of complaint from a student and has drafted a response.  One of the student’s complaints is that there are too many handicapped spaces for staff.  Jim called Police Services and learned that anyone can park in handicapped spaces regardless of where they are located.  He was assured that those spaces are for any handicapped person, not for handicapped staff.  

Tom Sharp said there are 37 handicapped parking spaces on campus, and Alex said the college is in compliance with the number of handicapped spaces available.

Plan of Action
Jim’s response to the student will include this information and Carol will review it before it is sent.

II.  Proposed Energy Management Committee
Carol reported that the district’s energy costs increase 15 percent each year, so the campuses are being asked to find ways to reduce energy costs.  Jim Duvall has agreed to chair an energy resource committee in fall 2006 to improve the college use of energy and resources.  Carol asked for suggestions for people who should serve on this committee.

Carol also wanted to know if the Operations Council can create a committee, or should College Council create this committee.  Terence Elliott and Frank Hernandez said the committee could be a sub-committee of the Operations Council.  Terence added that when Operations Council gives its report to College Council, the formation of the sub-committee should be reported and the committee’s findings should also be brought to College Council.

The following people were nominated to serve on the Energy Management Committee, to be chaired by Jim Duvall:


1)  Jon Celesia


2)  Alex Edwards


3)  Darlene Poe


4)  Francene Mowry


5)  Maria Machado


6)  James Eyestone


7)  Alex Edwards

There was discussion about having a student on the sub-committee, and it was felt that students were welcome, but not essential to this sub-committee in its initial meetings.   

Alex said the district has hired Chevron to provide an Energy Service Contract for the entire district.  Chevron’s energy proposal is to be submitted to the Governing Board, and the reduction in the cost of energy use should pay for all energy savings measures.  Chevron should have their work completed by the time the fall semester starts.  Generating solar energy is being proposed.

Terence said a lot of the equipment on campus is old and not energy efficient.  Some classrooms are left unlocked and students are using the rooms to watch things on the monitors, and then don’t turn the monitors off. 

CCC is the only campus that pays for all water used and doesn’t use a well.  Using well water to do the watering should be explored.  Alex said many institutions have an energy policy in place where all buildings heat to 68( and cool to 78(.  An energy policy should be considered though we have to be alert to some contractual issues with Local One.  

Plan of Action
Jim will contact people and form the Energy Management Committee, a sub-committee of Operations Council.

III.  Construction/Remodel Update
Jim reported that the High Tech Center is coming along very well.  However, Kon Electric, a sub-contractor for Sausal, wired the VA-Building in reverse, which fried a lot of equipment and shocked a student.  Fortunately, the student wasn’t seriously injured.  They then wired up the big oil switch backwards.  The electrician wasn’t using a phase meter and finally got one when Perry Rossoukhi told him he should.  The last High Tech Center meeting was quite volatile when discussing these problems.   Jim wrote an incident report about all the electrical problems.  Sausal has instructed Kon Electric to correct all the problems.  No one is denying what happened.  The roof work will be done this week.  There will be fumes from the tar.  The project is a week ahead of schedule, in spite of all the problems.  The deadline is November 15, but they think they will be finished November 7.

Alex reported that the library remodel project is back on schedule.  The district is putting a lot of pressure on the contractor to stay on schedule.  The roof, interior walls, and the wiring are being completed now.  

The ADA path of travel construction is set to begin in early June.  Lot 13 will be torn up and we may lose the trees planted there.  The path could be completed by the beginning of the fall semester, but there is a possibility of taking until September to complete. 

Jeff Kingston and Alex toured the campus last week and Alex showed Jeff the LA-Building.  Jeff agreed to use FF&E bond money to replace all the bulletin boards.  Alex will talk to Teresa Greenwell.  The baseboards in the LA-Building will be done this summer.  There are a couple of screens that need to be replaced.  Alex will add that cost on to the cost of the bulletin boards.  

The Student Services One Stop Center bids should go to the May Governing Board, so the project should start by the end of June.  The project should take 18-24 months to complete.  Carol asked if a quad area is included in the plans for the Student Services Center.  Alex said a quad area was in the landscaping plan, but he isn’t sure where the money will come from.  If it isn’t covered with the current bond money, Jeff will make sure this is included in the new bond.

Terence said there was an article in the West County Times that was very opposed to the new bond measure.  Jim is speaking to the San Pablo Sirs Group on Wednesday, and he will pass out flyers about the bond at that meeting.

Plan of Action
Alex will follow up with Teresa Greenwell about the design for the quad and bring it back to the next meeting.

IV.  Campus Projects Priorities List
Everyone was referred to the list of campus projects priorities that was updated on March 27, 2006.  The committee reviewed the list and itemized incomplete items: 

Item No. 1:  completed and a few sprinkler heads will be replaced.

Item No. 2:  the roof leaks in the PS-Bldg. are being patched over because it’s not in the five-year plan.  The ELC roof is being patched because we’re attempting to go after the original roofer.

Item No. 4:  FEMA will pay to replace the carpet on the first floor of the AA-Bldg. and there will be asbestos abatement at the same time.  

Item No. 5:  Alex wasn’t sure if the alarm has been installed in the chemical building.

Item No. 6:  The walkway around the horseshoe between the SA-Building and Lot 12 is uneven.  Currently, the bricks are being patched and repaired until a proposal can be taken to College Council.  

Item No. 7:  The baseball dugout and drains have been repaired.  Frank said the baseball field near the PAC looks very bad.  Alex said that his crew will be paying a lot more attention to the athletic fields, and the area that Frank is talking about will be completely redone.

Item No. 9:  Alex told the grounds crew to bring all the areas up to standard.  The standards are no weeds taller or broader than one inch, and rough cut areas can be no higher than six inches.

Item No. 11:  The last proposal Alex got for painting the outside of the PAC was $60,000.  The PAC is very visible from a long distance, and Alex would like for it to be painted several different colors to make a statement about CCC.  It would probably cost $75,000 to paint it with multiple colors.

Item No. 12:  All lights in the PAC and VA-Bldg. will be converted to T-8s by the end of this month.

Item No. 15:  The gym floor falls under custodial.  It is very expensive.  The floor should be stripped all the way down every three to four years.  There should also be an annual refinishing where a new coat is put on.  At the other campuses, custodial and facilities share the cost.  Frank Hernandez offered to contribute some money to help.  Frank also purchased a mat for the gym floor.

Item No. 17:  No action has been taken on the Men’s Locker Room.

Item No. 18:  Alex will be getting an estimate on the pool fence next week.

Item No. 19:  The stainless steel back splashes for the culinary arts area are in progress.

Terence said some of the windows in the Music Building are boarded up, and Alex said that is included in the new bond, but if the bond doesn’t pass, that will be added to the campus projects priorities list.  

There are only a few items remaining on the list, so Carol asked everyone to think of projects to be put on a new priorities list.  

Alex wanted to add campus signage to the list.  Alex will pay for a couple of big signs to be placed at the entrances to campus with arrows pointing to where everything is.  His department is currently removing faded and obsolete signs.  The campus maps will be washed and put upright.

Alex has had his office painted in the new campus color standards, and everyone is invited to look at his office to have an idea what the new color standards will look like.

Frank Hernandez said there is poison oak growing along the fence between the automotive services area and the ELC, and on the tributary creek walkway.

Plan of Action
Carol Maga will revise the campus projects priorities list.

V.  LA-Building
This item was addressed in Agenda Item No. III, above, and in Agenda Item No. VI, below.

VI.  Smart Classrooms
Everyone was referred to the handout that was completed by Carol Maga and James Eyestone after discussing it with the Council of Chairs May 3.  James and Carol have been meeting weekly on this for awhile.  There is currently $300,000, plus some money from the Foundation, to create smart classrooms.  Half of the classrooms will be completed this summer, and the other half will be completed during the year.  The LCD projectors currently in the LA- and AA-Buildings will be replaced and the old projectors will be returned to Media Distribution.  Terence said he doesn’t think the LCD projector in M-116 is working, and Carol said it will be replaced this summer.

The first set of classrooms to be completed this summer has been identified.   The rooms completed this summer will be models, and faculty will be able to use them and learn how they work.  

Carol has asked Rick Ramos and Janie Franklin to have smart classrooms as a flex workshop this fall.

The screens in the current smart classrooms will remain unless they need to be replaced.  

VII.  Other
A.  Accreditation
No one on the Operations Council has turned in any of the information requested.  Carol will be talking to everyone this week.

B.  VA-Building
The entire VA-Bldg. and High Tech Center will be closed down June 19 for two to three weeks for rewiring.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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